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April 15, 2025 
 
Dear Pastor and Friends, 
 
Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We thank you for your 
faithful prayers and generous financial support for the work of the Lord here in Mexico. Your 
partnership continues to make a great difference in the lives of countless souls. 

 
As we reflect on the year 2024, we are grateful to report God’s abundant blessings. An average 
of 4,193 attended services across 76 churches and missions. We rejoice in the salvation of 4,136 
souls and the baptism of 1,088 new believers. All glory belongs to the Lord! 

 
This year, we also experienced a bittersweet moment with the passing of Mrs. Quessie Harvey 
in February. Quessie and her husband, Bill Harvey, have served as missionaries in Mexico since 
1959. Qussie left behind a legacy of faith, love, and unwavering dedication to the Gospel. Her 
life was a powerful testimony, and she touched generations of believers and leaders across the 
country. She will be deeply missed, but her impact will continue to bear fruit for eternity. 

 
In February, Missions 
Week in combination with 
the regional Youth Meeting 
brought together over 400 
young people. It was a 
Spirit-filled time with many 
making personal decisions 
of consecration, accepting 

Christ, and several surrendering to full-time Christian service. We are 
excited to see how God will use these young lives for His glory. 

 
Preparations are now underway for our Graduation services, April 28–30, at the Bible College. 
It will be a time of rejoicing, preaching, and honoring the work of both new graduates and long-
standing servants of God for 25 and 50 years of service in the ministry. 

 
We are also currently raising funds and working toward the construction of a public restroom 
area for ladies on the Bible College campus. This project is vital as we prepare to host the 
National Fellowship Meeting later this year and continue to grow the capacity of our ministry. 

 
Thank you again for standing with us in prayer and support. May God bless you richly as we 
continue laboring together in the harvest field of Mexico. 

 
 

Your missionaries, 
 
 

Larry & Sharon Lilly 

 




